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21st November 2018
Dear Parents/Carers,

SWIMMING LESSONS 2019 – YEAR 4P
WEDNESDAYS 2.15PM – 2.45PM
When pupils reach Year 4 they take part in swimming lessons at Church Farm Pool and I am writing to let you know the procedure.  Lessons will take place on Wednesday afternoons, starting Wednesday 9th January 2019.
The following regulations apply for swimming sessions:

· Children should not come to school already dressed in their swimwear.  It is too easy for pupils to forget to pack knickers/pants and in any case, it is unhygienic.

· Children are expected to swim if they are in school unless there are special circumstances such as broken bones, grommets etc.; please send a letter in these circumstances.  A doctor’s certificate is necessary for any lengthy absence. 
· We will walk to and from school through the park, so outer clothing should suit the weather.  The teacher and other adults will accompany the children (swimming instructors are in charge at the pool).
· All children must wear a swimming hat; besides being more hygienic a cap help helps to keep hair dry.

· A verruca must be covered with a medical sock.  The local Health Authority is adamant about this.

· There is a school rule that no jewellery is allowed, other than a watch.  Watches should be handed to the class teacher for safe keeping during swimming lessons.  Earrings have proved dangerous, so please remember they should not be worn.

· Please remember to name all clothing.

We need people to walk with the class each week.  The office will send a list of dates out, so please let them know if you can help and they will include you on the rota.  We leave at approx. 1.45pm and return to school by 3.15pm.
We ask parents to contribute £2 per lesson (3 terms x 10 weeks = £60) towards the cost of pool hire and tuition – without this contribution we would find it difficult to continue to provide this valuable activity as the full cost to the school is over £2,000 each year. To help keep the cost to parents to a minimum, FOMS pays a contribution to the swimming fees each year.  Having to pay the full cost would have an effect on the subsidies we make for extra activities such as visiting theatre groups/musicians, Science & Art days etc.  
Please make your contribution by Friday 14th December 2018 via ParentPay.   If you have a problem paying the full amount all at once, please do not hesitate to talk to the office staff.

Thank you for your support.

Jude Deasey

